
David S. Wall 

[P.O. Box 756  Newberg, Oregon  97132]; [Cell: (408)-287-6838]; [davidswallinyamhillco@gmail.com] 

                                                                   Via Electronic Mail 

February 24, 2020 

                                            

To: Senate Committee on Judiciary; [and many others]. 

 

Re: OPPOSITION to: [HB 4065]! 

 

Those Members of the Legislature who  "Vote" to removing another measure of "personal responsibility" by 

waiving motor vehicle fines for those who assert the "poverty defense" should be...(insert your vituperative 

vulgarities and profane disgusts here). 

 

Driving on our roadways is a privilege.. [HB 4065] enshrines "Driving" motor vehicles on our roads as a  

"Human Right." 

 

The arguments to avoid "spiraling poverty" for those that screw-up on our roadways but can't pay their fines 

should suffer.  Perhaps even in some cases those idiots should have their vehicles impounded. 

 

What is next, non-registration of vehicles because the person(s) are too poor to pay? Why even have "driver's 

licenses" and or even the Department of Motor Vehicles? 

 

Note how many "Non-profit and or Public Benefit Corporations" support this legislation. Make inquiries into 

their clientele and if they are receiving any government subsidies. 

 

It is ironical, on this very day of the "Vote" for [HB 1530], [HB 4065] will allow people to cry poverty and 

can't pay their fines for violating motor vehicle laws are allowed on our roadways spewing their poverty crap 

along with their vehicles emissions polluting our atmosphere. 

                                                                                                 VOTE "NO" ON: [HB 4065]! 
                                                                                                                     Respectfully submitted,  

                                                                                                                       /s/ David S. Wall 
/// 
/// 
/// 
 


